Washington State Association of Oxford houses


July 10, 2004 Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 12:34 pm with a moment of silence for reflection, followed by the Serenity Prayer.  

Traditions read by Lyall Chapter 11  

Principles read by Mitch Chapter 6

ROLL CALL

	Chair
	Tony Perkins 
	Chapter One
	Rob Curtis

	Vice Chair
	Philt Tarlton
	Chapter Two
	Phil Tarlton

	Parliamentarian
	Lance Wischler 
	Chapter Three
	Dirck DeWitt

	Treasurer
	Patrick Antush
	Chapter Four Vice Chair
	Christopher Mountainbird

	Secretary
	Frances Schultz
	Chapter Five
	Curtis Maxwell

	Budget and Finance
	Blake Bippes
	Chapter Six
	Mitch Lykins

	Chapter Services
	Howard Williams
	Chapter Seven 
	Howard Williams

	Alumni Coordinator
	Myrna Brown
	Chapter Eight Vice Chair
	Rick Weatherbee

	Outreach
	Judy Maxwell
	Chapter Nine
	Anshley Hanshaw

	Outreach 
	Gino Pugliese
	Chapter Ten
	Walter Harris

	Alumni 2
	Randy Holliday
	Chapter Eleven
	Tina Wertz

	Alumni 5
	Eric Perkins
	Chapter Twelve
	Michael Storm

	
	
	Chapter Thirteen
	Stan Timberlake

	Guest
	Chapter Two Treasurer
	Rae Well
	

	Guest
	Chapter 12 Treasurer
	Laci Zemke
	

	Guest
	Chapter 12 Secretary
	Julie Ferry
	

	Guest
	Chapter 13 Vice Chair
	June Anderson
	

	Guest
	Chapter 13 HSR
	Tim Hersha
	

	Guest
	Chapter One ICC Co-Chair
	Jimmy Holland
	

	Guest
	Chapter 10 HSR
	Bob Jacques 
	

	Guest
	Chapter Eight Auditor/Alumni
	Dennis Donken
	

	Guest
	Chapter 13 
	Orly Sorrel
	

	Guest
	Chapter One HSR 
	Mike Zalusky 
	


LAST MEETING MINUTES

· MMSP to accept last meeting minutes (13/0)

Chair Report

Phil and I visited Chapters 8, 10 and 13 since our last meeting. Thank you to the Brockman and Puyallup Oxford Houses for putting us up for the nights we were in town. Phil and I put over 700 miles in three days touring a few parts of the state. We’re planning more trips before the next meeting. If you have something special going on or would like us to come to your next meeting, give me a call 360.695.4167 and we’ll do our best to be there. 

We are looking into areas of the state where we do not have Oxford Houses to open some up. Phil and I are looking into the Chehalis / Centralia are to bridge the gap between Olympia and Longview. We need a new secretary and will elect one at the next meeting (due to electing Blake Bippes as Housing Services Chair, we will now be electing a new budget and finance committee chair) 

Next meeting falls on Sept 11. We will have the meeting on this day and have a prolonged moment of silence for reflection before we start. 

I’ve had a few disturbing calls of late about X-Oxford House members being expelled unfairly. I know most these calls are from members that just can’t or will not completely give themselves to the individual Oxford House rules but I do want to mention that there are guidelines in place on how to handle certain situations and that expulsion should always be the last resort after the individual has been given every opportunity to change.  

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

 Incarceration Committee Report

The incarcerations Committee is at a crossroads. We need to sit down as a state and rework the whole thing. I need everyone’s input with this. We will meet in Chapter 11 the day after the next state meeting on September 12th. I will mail out directions, time and location when I get all those details worked out. Please stay for this meeting if you have time to spare and are interested in the incarceration idea. I will be bringing some DOC employees to get their perspective as well. 

We currently have 65 inmates in various stages of the process and there are many more on the way. We need people and houses to help us and get things going. I’m still working on getting regular presentations going at Purdee, Shelton and McNeil Island. 

.

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

Vice Chair Report

Phil

Phil and Tony have visited ½ of the chapters in the first ½ of the year. States that they will get to all of the houses as soon as possible.

· MMSP to accept report (14/0)

Parliamentarian Report

Lance

Ask chapter officers to talk to the houses in your chapters about using the new contract, getting rid of old ones. Discussed the World Council’s General Assembly and the Non-refundable move-in fees.

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

Treasurers’ Report

Patrick

Cash Start  =                   $12,403.13

Total Receipts =             $16,108.23

Total Expenditures =      $  5,923.64

Cash End =                     $  9,394.59

· MMSP to accept Treasurer report (15/0)
Budget & Finance

Blake

Discussed travel re-imbursement for the State Association Meeting.

Unless the mileage is over 200 miles, your Chapter is to be funding the expense.

Overall we are in line with budget.

CD-Automatically rolled over. It can’t be changed for six months.

Bring Chapter Audits to this meeting.

Can send them to Blake Bippes.

· MMSP to accept report (14/0)

Chapter Services

Howard

Howard has the guidelines for the open house.

Open house is set for Saturday, September 18, 2004

Need one (1) Male house and one (1) Female house

See packet

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

Alumni Coordinators Report

Alumni Coordinators Report

Would like to see each chapter to have a Volunteer Alumni

Expand one new member for National Alumni

See Myrna’s report

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

World Council Report

Sherry’s; Read by Myrna 

It’s been asked again that the houses make every effort to pay the full $50 monthly contribution to World Services. If you didn’t get a coupon book with your startup kit, call the 800 number and one will be mailed to you.

It’s not necessary to have a coupon to pay the donation. Just send the check to Silver Spring and make sure you write something like “house contribution to World Services” on the memo line. Make the check out to Oxford House World Services.

We’ve asked Paul and Mary for an accounting of where those dollars go, and are expecting a full report soon. Nearly all is used for one of three purposes:

1. Cost to run the administrative office---1-800 phone and fax numbers the houses can call for support; staff to process the startup loans; staff and materials to get new houses the binders and literature they need to get started.

2. Outreach services in states that don’t have funded positions so that we can open houses in those states. The office also may coordinate the outreach contacts in states where the actual funds come from state government but need administration.

3. Cost relating to legal problems. Recently in Louisiana a disgruntled neighbor of a house who was also in state government rewriting zoning laws in such a way that it would have legislated Oxford Houses out of existence in Louisiana and provided a precedent for other states.

I must attend the convention in order to be re-elected. In some past years I have paid all or part of my own way, but this year the scheduling of the convention in summer has made that difficult.

I hope to continue serving our state at the World Council level, and any and all help will be appreciated.

Sherry’s report read by Myrna

Mm2p to accept Alumni and World Council reports (14/0) 

· MMSP to accept report (15/0)

Outreach Report

Judy

Judy thanks everyone for all the help with the workshop; Big thanks to Blake. 

Still working with new house in Port Angeles.

Working on the first Women’s and Children’s House in Bremerton.

Gino

Loan report handed out, went out to all chapters present. 

Recognizes Judy’s tremendous effort in the workshop.

Gino sold all 50 Airline seats to World Convention.

Call Gino if there are any problems making loan payments.

Discussed the re-licensing program that is available in various surrounding counties.

· MMSP to accept Outreach report (15/0)

Old Business

Orlie asked to be reimbursed for the fundraising committee expenses in the amount of $508.51

Lance addressed these issues

Tony asked for receipts and past minutes that state these expenses had been previously voted on.

Blake states he is asking for more then what was brought in. The amount brought in was $242.40.

· MMSP 10/4  to pay Orlies phone bill only, which total $130.00

Tony handed out campout info

The campout arraignments were discussed

Regional Workshops were discussed

Judy will make copies of DASA for Regional Workshop packets

Chapters should put them on their agendas

World Conference transportation discussed

Gino went over Airfare assignments

Ground transportation is taken care of

Registrations for world were discussed

State paying for the state chairs and alumni

Paying Sherry and Alice’s registration for world

· MMSP 14/0 to close old business

New Business

Housing Services Chair Position Election

Nominations; Jimmy, Laci, Blake

· Blake is elected Housing Services Chair 15/0

Myrna discussed world council positions, Also states that Sherry is up for re-election, Asked the state association to nominate for world council. This alternate has to be a resident. This is a one-year commitment. World Services Alternate Election

Nominees; Mitch, Jimmy, Howard, Phil, Laci

· Phil is elected as Washington States choice for World Services Alternate

Chapter2 will make flyers in an effort to get Sherry and Phil Elected on World Council

· MMSP 16/0 to allow $100.00 for flyers

· MMSP 16/0 to pay back Sherry $71.70 for plane ticket

Blake states that the workshop took a loss and discussed the issue of the houses that didn’t donate

· MMSP 12/0 to send Dennis to world to take the place of a chapter 12 member that cannot 

· MMSP to pay expenses 14/0

· MMSP to allow the state chair to rent a vehicle to cut travel expenses that they acquire while doing State business 11/0

· MMSP 16/0 to fine chapters 14 and 15 $50.00 each for missing state association meeting

· MMSP to close new business 16/0

Chapter Summary Reports

Chapter 1-Alderwood house suffered checkbook forgery of $2,300.00. Forger was prosecuted and money restored to account. I have been attending their business meeting each week restoring order. Terrace Creek has had conflicts, chapter had to compensate a newcomer that we felt was unjustly expelled. Ownership of their house also changed, rent was raised, and chapter needs to attend some of their up-coming meetings. Ballinger House has had conflicts, some women investigated traditional concepts there. Have been unable to find a new house for expansion mainly because of distraction and the need to respond to conflicts. Four people from chapter intend to go to world. Five of us attended the workshop. Four houses in our chapter have adopted the move-in fee/residency contract.

Chapter 2-Chapter is running exceptionally strong. We recently held two fundraisers, one at the Gee Creek rest stop and a 50/50 raffle and raised a total of $487.50. We also formed a housing aid committee that works hand in hand with housing services. This committee is made up of exceptionally strong core members and long time standing Alumni members. And as I predicted at the last state association meeting, contributions are at an all time high with 100% participation. We are also looking foreword to this year’s World Convention as we have decided to send four people.

Chapter 3-chapter 3 would truly like to thank Blake and WA State Oxford for their assistance in getting to the workshop. Chapter is very full and we’re looking to open a new house (men’s) and still moving on a women and children’s house. Still having to ride some houses on loan, food bank and Treatment Center. Chapter would really like to entertain a motion to be sent on to world, to require a signature from chapter chair and/or an outreach on world loan process.

Chapter 4- Chapter four has been preparing for the State Campout. We are looking forward to good times. State workshop was very helpful, met a lot of people and had a good time. All houses appear to be doing well. Thank you.

Chapter 5- Fined $50.00 for not having any paperwork or checks.

Chapter 6- We are having a hard time getting people involved and keeping them involved. I think that we might finally get some stability in the months ahead. Other then that our houses are doing good, little to no problems.

Chapter 7- Our chapter meetings have getting smaller due to lack of participation. Otherwise, we are doing great. Still waiting for the bill wise house. We had one guy move into our house, that was still using Heroin for a month, before we found out. Our bad, he’s out.

Chapter 8- Chapter is looking forward to moving Park Hills, into a new bigger house. Members enjoyed the workshop and are looking forward to the state campout. Chapter, hopefully, is going to send two people to the world convention. I look forward to being the new chapter chair for chapter eight. 

Chapter 9- We are having problems with two houses. The St. Croy House can’t seem to fill it up. They now have four people, after this weekend that will go down to three. Doing as many presentations as possible, they haven’t received any applications in two months. The other problem is the Sacajawea house, having problems with the landlord. The house is falling apart and we can’t get it fixed. Chapter has discussed maybe moving these women to a new house and turning the St. Croy house into a women & children’s house and having the Sacajawea girls move over there. A final decision will be made tomorrow at our chapter meeting.

Chapter 10- Chapter 10 is doing alright as a whole. We need to start looking toward the future for chapter 10. Gino called about the Ainsworth house where we was having power issues in the house. He wasn’t told everything, just what they wanted him to know. I contacted him and informed him of what was really going on. We are sending five to the world convention. We lost our vice-chair but Shelly moved, stepped up and took over as vice-chair.

Chapter 11- We are right in the middle of changing chapter officers. We will be up to date on books. We will be at the next meeting and be more prepared. Kirkland will be bringing cancelled checks (3) to our chapter meeting on 7/11/04 to show they have made an attempt to re-pay loan. They will pay their loan on time this month. 

Chapter 12-Have you heard that the bird is the word…? Well a little bird told me that the herd is doing most excellent, with a little growing pains, which is to be expected. We’re about to open a Women and Children’s house and hopefully some more house’s on the other side of the pond, so they can be a new chapter. Peace, love and happiness from all of us in chapter 12 to all of you…Sending eight (8) to world.

Chapter 13- Chapter 13 would like to thank all members involved with the state workshop. “Fun was had by all” and had a great opportunity to learn and share ideals about oxford. Chapter 13 went through some relapses the last few months, but by going back to the basics and getting the word out, presentations and keeping the hot-line up-dated, I am happy to say our houses are getting full and financially sound. Chapter 13 is looking forward to the up-coming campout, and very grateful in helping seven members to the world convention in San Antonio, Texas. (‘See ya at the campout”) “Being clean and sober is a lot of fun!”

Chapter 14- and Chapter 15-Absent

CHAPTERS STATUS CHART

	CHAPTER
	# of HOUSES
	# of    BEDS
	# of VANCANCIES
	# of RELAPSES
	OWS DONATIONS
	CHECKING
	SAVINGS

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	10
	91
	15
	8
	 $      500.00 
	 $1,331.92 
	 

	2
	10
	88
	2
	4
	 $   1,000.00 
	 $2,838.12 
	 

	3
	9
	72
	3
	3
	 $      200.00 
	 $1,030.90 
	 

	4
	8
	69
	8
	4
	 $      250.00 
	 $2,033.69 
	 

	5
	10
	84
	N/A
	N/A
	 N/A 
	 N/A 
	 

	6
	9
	82
	8
	5
	 $      640.00 
	 $3,419.83 
	 

	7
	4
	33
	3
	4
	 $      175.00 
	 $   976.00 
	 

	8
	8
	62
	11
	8
	 $      240.00 
	 $1,213.81 
	 

	9
	6
	44
	6
	0
	 $      500.00 
	 $1,000.00 
	 

	10
	11
	92
	8
	0
	 N/A 
	 $1,262.76 
	 

	11
	9
	75
	0
	0
	 $      530.00 
	 $   901.41 
	 

	12
	9
	68
	5
	8
	 $      700.00 
	 $   509.30 
	 

	13
	11
	96
	13
	8
	 $      570.00 
	 $1,102.26 
	 

	14
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	 

	15
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A
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